## LOUDOUN COUNTY WHITE PRINCIPAL'S ASSOCIATION Leesburg High School November 9, 1953

The Loudoun County Principals Association was called to order by the president, Mr. Harold Knows.

The minutes were read and approved.

Mr. Emerick announced that the insurance was in effect when the teacher received the money from the pupil.

Mr. Knott reported on the school ice cream. Three schools had changed to Fussell-Young. Others remained with Eberts.

New business was called for and Mrs. Shulke presented the following motions:

That the School Board be requested to count Saturday, November 7, as a day taught in view of the fact that the meeting was called off at such a late date. The motion was seconded by Mr. Van Sickler and passed,

Mr. Jacques, School Psychologist, was presented.

Mr. Knott welcomed the board of directors of Loudoun Child Guidance Clinic (Dr. Souder, Miss Keyes, Mrs. Everhart, Mrs. Clatterbuck, Mrs. Roys. Miss Faulkner, Miss Nancy Bradfield and Mr. J. Lupton Simpson).

Dr. Arthur Kassoff, psychologist, and Miss Lucy Hamilton, Psychiatric Social Worker, were introduced at this time. They are at present employed in Fairfax County, but plan to operate a clinic in Loudoun County on Saturdays. This will begin about December 1 and continue for the remainder of the year.

A very interesting question, answer and discussion period followed. During this period the operation of the Clinic and the work of Dr. Jacques were explained to the group.

After much discussion of how to proceed on the first Saturday of the clinic, it seemed evident that the teachers and principals needed most to attend. Therefore, Saturday, December 5, was set aside for teaching personnel.

Five principals indicated they had cases with which they needed help. Principals seemed hesitant to refer cases without some professional help and Dr. Jacques was asked if he could give help with these cases. The time element seemed to be the only difficulty at present because of the special class with primary teachers.

Principals were requested to call the Health Department for conferences on Saturday, December 5.

Motion to adjourn called for, made, seconded, and passed.

Charles S. Monroe, Secretary